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Committee Meeting

Tuesday 4th January 2011
Present: Mark Wyer (Chairman), Tim Butler, Dave Copland, Steve Grimwood, Neil Pears, David Triggs, Pete Whelan
MINUTES

1. Apologies. These were received from Shaun Aldous, Mandy Burchett, Bob Hayward, Chris Reed
Mark Wyer reported that he had received an email from Bob Hayward to give his apologies for this meeting and state that he would be standing down as a member of the committee at this year’s AGM. The Committee recorded its thanks to Bob for his work as a Member of the Committee and in his role as Coaching Coordinator.
2. Notes of previous meeting held on 23rd November 2010. These were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
3.
Matters Arising:
Mark Wyer would liaise with David Triggs over the incident involving a rider’s alleged swearing at Hempton;









MW/DT
Noted the planned Youth training squad event at Welwyn on 18th December 2010 had been cancelled due to a lack of interest;

Dave Copland was in the process of evaluating the use of “Entry Central” for use for the Association’s events.









DC
4.
Review of events 
· Regional Champs – Redbridge 5th December 2010. The main issues of concern were reported as inadequate arrangements for the start of the vets/women’s and Junior race which caused congestion at the very start of the race and the apparent unwillingness of the organiser to share information about the race results with the Eastern League.
Following discussion it was agreed to confirm that next year’s Regional Championship should not incorporate an Eastern League event and that attempts would be made to invite the Central League to be part of a tri-partite championship based at Welwyn.

Action By: MW
· Broome Heath – 19th December 2010 – excellent event despite cold and snowy conditions. New start and finish area nearer to HQ much preferred;
· Foxhall – 2nd January 2011 – excellent event – good course – noted that this was narrow in a number of the wooded sections.


4. 
Forthcoming Events.
· Mistley: A brief discussion ensued about whether there was an opportunity for additional parking at Mistley.
· Team Championships at Danbury: Pre-entry except for under 12’s/substantial increase in costs of the use of the event HQ to £350. Agreed Mark Wyer’s request to underwrite the cost of the medals for the event in the region of £120.



MW
5.
Commissaire Issues.

David Triggs as Secretary reported that at the Broome Heath event Nathan Miller had been penalised by the Commissaire following a complaint by a rider. Nathan had emailed a letter of appeal and he asked the Committee to consider the process for dealing with the appeal. 

Following consideration it was agreed that in the event of this and any future appeals the following would apply:

The Commissaire Coordinator (currently Pete Whelan) or in his absence the Chair or Secretary will appoint a small independent panel of three or four people that will involve a mix of Members of the Committee and active commissaires.

Members of the panel should have no interest in the outcome of the appeal. The panel will meet at the earliest opportunity and consider the full report of the commissaire including his enquiries/investigations and every effort will be made to invite the rider making the appeal to be able to attend in person (or ask someone else to represent themselves) to make verbal or written representations to the panel.

In the same way in which appeals are dealt with at a national level all low level disciplinary matters would be considered by the committee but there is the opportunity for riders to appeal to the Regional Board (normally responsible for medium level matters) or the National Council (responsible for the highest level offences).

In this particular case it was noted that the panel would comprise Pete Whelan, Chris Reed and Mark Wyer and the Secretary would call the meeting of the panel and the appellant (in this case Nathan Miller).

Pete Whelan informed the Committee that he had sourced a number of old PDA’s – Dave Copland was evaluating the equipment for potential future use.
6. 
National Cycle Cross Matters
Steve Grimwood was delighted to report the major Cyclo-Cross events for 2011/2012 including the six National Trophy races and the National Cyclo-Cross Championships at Chantry Park in January 2012. It was noted that in addition Chantry Park was already hosting the European Cyclo-Cross Championships in November 2012. Together with the Borough Council and other partners Steve would be looking at getting greater public participation during these events.

Steve raised the issue of how the under 12’s races should be divided in the future and stated that this would be debated at some point in the future.


7.
Action Plan. 
Youth Development: Mark Wyer referred to the video taken by Mark Fraser that he had emailed via a link to committee members and which he intended to use for promotional purposes next season.










MW

Coaching Seminar at Writtle College led by Mark Walker: Mark Wyer discussed the potential for this event which he was loosely earmarking for the summer of 2011. 


MW
Structure for 2011/2012: It was agreed to focus on a full programme of events with an informal date fixing working group some time shortly after the AGM to discuss matters.

MW

8.
Annual General Meeting – 23rd January 2011.

The Committee agreed the following proposed posts:
Chair

Secretary
Treasurer

League Co-ordinator

Events Co-ordinator 

Commissaire Co-ordinator

Youth Development/Coaching Co-ordinator

Press Secretary

Riders Representatives (at least one of which shall be female)


Committee Members

It was agreed that the four team manager posts should be appointed by the Chairman. Currently these are: Women’s, Youth, Senior/Junior and Veteren.

It was noted that Chris Reed had decided to go back into running and wanted to relinquish his post on the committee if not this year then next. David Triggs had also expressed a desire to step down as Secretary.
The Committee noted a proposal put forward by Alan French.
Mark Wyer expressed a desire for there to be a Youth Girls Championship and asked that this considered and put forward from the AGM as a proposal.


10.
AOB: There was no other business.
11.
Date of Next Meeting. This would be agreed via email.
M Wyer

Chairman
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